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Morrisville Parkway Access Management Study Interlocal Agreement
Crystal Odum, MPO Staff

Per the adopted FY24 UPWP, the Capital Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO), in partnership with
the Town of Morrisville, invited qualified consulting firms or persons to submit Requests for Proposals to
evaluate the two-mile section of Morrisville Parkway between Davis Drive and NC 54/Chapel Hill Road in
Morrisville to make travel safer for vehicles and pedestrians. The corridor will be evaluated for general safety
improvements associated with access management. The study will examine the median openings, access
controls, signage, signalization, intersection operations, multimodal connectivity along and across the corridor,
speed limits and traffic calming opportunities. This four-lane median-divided facility has seen significant traffic
volume growth in recent years and has been identified on the Town of Morrisville’s comprehensive plan as a
high priority corridor for safety improvements.

Attached find an agreement for the parties to enter outlining the terms to be adhered to for the study. The study
will not exceed $65,000.

Requested Action: ..Action Approve the attached Morrisville Parkway Access Management Study Interlocal
Agreement between the Town of Morrisville and CAMPO.
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